
Presentation

With this number, we complete the fourteen volume of Filosofia Unisinos. 
The journal started in 1999 and over this period of time we have published more 
than three hundred original articles and dozens of reviews, giving a relevant con-
tribution to innovative researches in Philosophy, not just in Brazil, but also in Latin 
America and elsewhere. Starting as a journal dedicated mainly to articles written in 
Portuguese, Filosofia Unisinos initiated in 2008 to publish preferentially in English 
following the policy to make it into an international journal of philosophy published 
in Brazil. Since 2009, the journal has been the single Brazilian journal of Philosophy 
which is indexed both in Web of Science and Scopus. Therefore, articles published 
in it are accessible to a world wide audience and theirs authors can easily follow 
through the H-index factor the impact they have in the international philosophical 
community. In 2014, the year of the fifteen anniversary of the journal, we will give 
another important step toward the journal’s internationalization. In the next three 
years, the journal will become a fully international journal of Philosophy based in 
Brazil, publishing only papers written originally in English. We want to make this 
process as seamless as possible for those who follow this publication and who con-
tribute to it. As part of this process the journal will receive another denomination, 
more suitable for its International identification. Therefore, from 201 6 onward, 
Filosofia Unisinos will be called Philosophy South, a name capable of identifying 
it geographically regarding both Brazil and the world. The goal of this final move-
ment toward internationalization remains the same that has motivated us at the 
beginning of it in 2008, namely, to facilitate the dialogue between the Brazilian and 
Latin-American philosophical community with its peers abroad. English has become 
even more crucial to this dialogue along the last decade. It is crucial for two of the 
biggest philosophical communities in the world, which are the Brazilian and the 
Latin-American, to be able to communicate among itself and with others in this 
new lingua franca of science. Alongside with this transition to a exclusively English 
written journal, our team will offer to its contributors and readers a consistent 
policy to keep it accessible to non-native English speakers. Another guidelines for 
publications in the journal will be announced during the next year. As the editor 
of Filosofia Unisinos, I would like to thank you, authors and readers of this journal, 
for your support along all these years. May we deserve your confidence also during 
this transition and beyond.
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